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This, our latest newsletter, informs you of the plans the Friends of
Emroyd have continued to work on:

e Seeking out grant applications for the surfacing of the track
e Pond clearance

e Litter picking

e Identifying issues in relation to access points into Emroyd

e Planting in the trial wildflower meadow area

e Clearing the fern glade under the powerlines.

Our next work session is Sunday 20 November 2016 so come and join
us at Middlestown Cemetery gates at 10 am.

We will be working around the pond and also clearing the viewpoint
overlooking Briestfield where we hope to place a seat in the future. We
will also litter pick down to the meadow. Bring your own refreshments
if you need them and your own pruners and protective gloves if you
have them.

Our final work session of the year will be Sunday 4 December 2016.
We will meet as usual at Middlestown Cemetery gates at 10 am and
work whilst about 12 noon.

We will then enjoy a festive drink in the Little Bull. Food will be
available but it will be helpful to the landlady if we can give her some
indication of numbers. If you intend to come on Sunday 4 December
2016 please let me know by contacting me on 07779736206.

Looking forward to seeing you.

Linda Webster



